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  UFTON NEWS 

 

April 2024 Diary 
Tues    2 Green, Blue and Food 
 Parish Council VH 
 7.30pm 
Tues    9 Food waste bin 
Tues    16  All bins  
Sat       20 Morning, Jigsaw/Book 

swap VH  
10am – 12 noon 
All welcome  

  Tues     23 Blue, Green and Food 
waste bin  

 

Biffa In-vessel composting 
Planning application. 
Thank you to everyone who has 
registered an objection against this 
planning application. 
 
The Parish Council Clerk has been in 
discussion with both Stratford District 
Council and Warwickshire County Council 
planners regarding this application. 
 
David Cooper, Senior Planning 
Consultant for Warwickshire County 
Council will be attending the Parish 
Council meeting on Tuesday 2nd April 
2024 @ 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.  
 
David specifically wants to know about 
the impact the In-vessel composting site 
has on your life. For example, does it stop 
you using your garden, opening your 
windows, stops you going for a walk/run. 
 
David offered to attend the parish council 
meeting after having several 
conversations with people and the Parish 
Council accepted his offer. 
 
A planning officer attending a meeting of 
their own volition is rare. This is your 
opportunity to convey your opinion. You 
may have submitted your objections; 
however, you may not have included the 
impact upon the use of your home, 
garden and local environment. 
 
Please attend the meeting and give your 
views, make your feelings known  
 

 
 
 
 
 
Coffee morning, Book/ Jigsaw 
Swap. 
 
Saturday 20th April 2024 in the Village 
Hall 10 am to 12 noon 
Everyone welcome. There is always some 
amazing cake available. So come and 
have a cup of coffee or tea and try the 
cake if nothing else! 
 
 

Village Post box 
Change to collection time 
Last Collection Time 
Monday – Friday is 9.00am 
Saturday is 7.00am 
 
A 4.00pm or later collection is made from the 
Post box at Harbury Post Office. 
 
The latest collection in the area is made at 
6.00pm from Leamington Spa Delivery Office. 
 

Fosseway/Harbury Crossroads 
County Councillor Chris Kettle has reported 
that the roadworks should be completed and 
fully operational by the first Bank Holiday 
weekend in May. All Highways work is under 
the remit of the County Council. 
 

Warwickshire County Council 
summer recycling times 
 
Warwickshire County Council is reminding 
residents that recycling will become even 
easier with extended summer opening times in 
operation from 3 April 2023. 
 

Visitors are advised to pre-sort waste 
when packing their car for an efficient visit. 
Full details of all the waste streams that 
can be recycled at the nine recycling 
centres in the county, and details of how 
to book, can be found 
at www.warwickshire.gov.uk/hwrc. 

Booking is required for a 15-minute slot for 
a car and there are also 30-minute slots 
for a car and small trailer. Where there is 

http://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/hwrc
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availability, appointments can be made on 
the day, up to just a few minutes before 
the appointment. Advance booking is 
strongly recommended to avoid 
disappointment as the centres are likely to 
become extremely busy over the spring 
and summer months. 

Summer opening times for each recycling 
centre are as follows: 

Princes Drive.        

• Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and 
Friday - 9:30 am to 3:15 pm 

• Wednesday - 9:30 am to 6:15 pm 
• Saturday and Sunday - 8:30 am to 

5:45 pm 

Stockton 

• Saturday and Sunday - 8:30 am to 
5:45 pm 

Wellesbourne 

• Monday - 9:30 am to 3:15 pm 
• Saturday and Sunday - 8:30 am to 

5:45 pm 

 
 

BYRNE  LANDSCAPING & 
TREE SURGERY 

• Tree Surgery 

• Landscaping 

• Stump Removal 

• Forestry & Planting 

• Logs supplied and delivered 
Established 30 years. Free quotes. 
Friendly and expert service. 
Contact Greg Byrne Tel/fax 613581 
Mobile 07801 256766 
www.byrnetreesurgery.co.uk 
 
Large Douwe Egbert Coffee Jam 
Jars 
If anyone has any of these and wishes to 
donate them, Jackie Chapman, 12 St Michaels 
Close, will be very happy to have them. Thank 
you. 
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